Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th September 2012 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Carole May, Mrs Monica McConnell and Mr Matt Bromage

Apologies:  
Mrs Eleanor Stone
Mr Aver opened the meeting by thanking everyone for attending.  He asked whether the members of the group had enjoyed taking part and whether they felt that it had been a worthwhile exercise.  The general opinion was that it had and each member agreed to take part for another year.  Sally felt, from a practice point of view, that the feedback and ideas generated from the group were extremely useful. 

A second survey will be required towards the end of the year and it was agreed to use the same survey as last year in order to make comparisons against last year’s results.
No suggestions were brought forward for the two vacancies on the group.  It was agreed to discuss this with the partners at the next practice meeting. 

Appointments System
Over the past twelve months the group has highlighted some problems with the appointments system, in particular, with pre-booking, the inconvenience of phoning at 8.30am and waiting times.  The practice is considering making some adjustments to the appointments system and wished to consult the group on a number of options in order to hear their opinions.  The working day at the practice has become increasingly busy over the past few years and the doctors and staff felt that some changes could bring benefits for staff and patients alike.  The following areas were discussed

· PRE-BOOKING – The group felt that more appointments to pre-book would be useful.  Currently the ratio is one third available to pre-book and two thirds book on the day.  The group considered that increasing this ratio further in favour of pre-booking would be useful particularly as they felt that employers are not as willing to allow staff time to visit the doctors.   It was considered most important to keep maximum flexibility within the system
· BOOKING SYSTEMS – It is possible to purchase systems that allow booking of appointments over the internet or automated systems using the telephone.  These systems also allow appointments to be cancelled or the patient to check appointment times 24 hours a day.  It was felt that this technology would not be available to all patients and such systems may prove difficult for the elderly.  Consultations via Skype were also discussed.  

· TRIAGE – A “duty doctor” would call back patients who are asking for urgent appointments in order to assess the suitability and/or urgency of the request.  It was felt that this might become time consuming.  From the practice perspective this would filter administrative duties from the appointments slots.  Several appointments are used unnecessarily each day for tasks such as providing sick notes etc.  The receptionists try to filter such requests but it is difficult for them to get this information without the patients feeling that they are asking inappropriate questions regarding their health.   The group felt it would be welcomed if the receptionists gave their names when answering the phone.  Sally felt that approximately 20% of requests for appointments might be acute/urgent problems and the remainder for review of chronic problems or non-urgent matters.   Once a year the practice audits patient consultation rates and reviews the “top 25 attenders”.  Those at the top of this list may have up to 40 consultations in a year.  The group were surprised by this and wondered whether this many appointments were warranted.  Dr Maling said that the list was generally made up of two halves, some patients had a high level of need during a crisis and others attending regularly for other reasons

· EXTENDED HOURS – The practice currently provides half an hour consultation time per 1000 patients as “extended hours”.  This happens on a Saturday morning when the surgery is also open for prescription collection and general enquiries.  The group felt that extending hours into one or two evenings per week might be more useful for the working population.  This suggestion is dependent on reception and dispensary staff being available to run the surgery as well as the doctors.  
· LENGTH OF APPOINTMENT – The practice is considering providing longer appointments for more complex problems.  Sally asked the group how long they thought an appointment was.  The responses ranged from 6 to 20 minutes.  A consultation is actually 10 minutes.  
· NUMBER OF PROBLEMS – Sally asked how many problems the group felt it was reasonable to bring to one appointment.  Most felt that one or two would be appropriate but also as many as the patient felt was necessary.  This, however, may be contributing to surgeries not running to time.
The group concluded that on the whole the appointments system worked quite well.  However, if there was a criticism it was that the working population was not served as well as those who can attend the surgery at any time.  The group felt that it was most important to retain the flexibility of the system.   The group thought that it might be beneficial to look at other organizations appointments systems, such as Well Dental.
Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be arrange for January/February 2013 

